Davis Democratic Club

September 3, 2024, Board Meeting Minutes
President Steven Souza called the meeting to order at 7:01pm. Also in attendance were Bob Bockwinkel, Lili Garza, Giles Giovinnazi, Gary Hopkins, Carl Schmid, Luba Schmid, Ameer Alsawaf.    Richard Yamagata, Rick Gonzalez, Tony Ruiz, and Jan Agee. Linda Deos was excused.

The agenda and the August minutes were approved.

Lili reported on the College Democratic Club’s activities, including supporting local candidates Dante Early and Victor Lagunes, as well as Adam Gray and Measure T. 

There was some discussion regarding the Yolo County Central Committee’s endorsement process, including the candidates and races in West Sacramento. 

Gary reported that the Club now has 203 members and 149 family units.

The next newsletter has candidate statements from Linda Deos, Dillan Horton, and Victor Lagunes, who are running for City Council. Carl indicated that there have still been difficulties with the Club’s website and loading the newsletter on it. However, the recent problem has since been resolved.

Ameer reported that the Club has a current total of $19,321.00.

The Political Action Committee discussion followed. 100 Harris signs have been ordered, but it is unclear when they will arrive. Stephen will send out information once he receives confirmation of shipment. When the signs do arrive in Davis, they will be given to Club members. The process of picking them up from various locations was discussed.

There was additional discussion regarding how to direct some of the Club’s remaining funds toward campaigns. Board members will get back to Stephen with suggestions of candidates who would benefit from contributions. Carl suggested Senators Jon Tester and Sherrod Brown. Stephen said that he would like to keep $10,000 in reserve, although Ameer mentioned he was comfortable drawing down the account somewhat more.

The group decided that the Holiday Party will be in December as usual. Stephen is looking into dates and availability at the University Park Inn Event Center.

Giles has been active on Facebook with recent election activities, and Richard noted Twitter has 7102 followers.

The next Club meeting will be October 9. The meeting adjourned at 7:53pm.

